[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE LOWER CLARENDON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, HELD AT CLARENDON PRIMARY SCHOOL, ROBERTS ROAD, AT 6 P.M. ON WEDNESDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER 2014

PRESENT :		Rob Evans		Chairman
			Dylan Horn 		Treasurer
			Pam Read		Secretary

180 residents of Clarendon

APOLOGIES: 15 Apologies from residents were received.

WELCOME: Rob welcomed all the residents, members and non-members of the association, to the meeting.

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting for 2013 were proposed by Derek Butler and seconded by Rowan White as a true reflection.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:  Rob presented his Report which encompassed everything which the LCCA has done during the last year.  The Report is attached.

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH:  Jim Read, on behalf of the community, sincerely thanked the Neighbourhood Watch Patrol team – our heroes – for what they are doing at great personal sacrifice, to keep Clarendon safe and crime free.  Jim also said that there seems to be great camaraderie within the team and it is an example of residents getting together to make a difference.   He thanked Dion Curtis for starting it and for the effort he is putting into it.

BUILDERS IN THE AREA;  Rob said it is important to obtain copies of the workers identity documents as there is a link to criminal incidents to contract workers.  If we have copies of their identity documents, they know they are being watched and if there is an incident, we can follow up on it.

Roberts Road – below the robots – Philip Kretzmann suggested getting them on board as well as they are benefiting from our association.

A big thank  you  also to Clarendon School for going the extra mile to accommodate us for the evening.

INCLUSION OF CRCA AND CLARENDON WEST:  Rob said we are in negotiations and our aim is to have one association in due course.

FINANCE:  Rob presented the Financial Statements prepared by Dylan Horn, our Treasurer, which were accepted by the meeting.  Rob thanked Dylan for doing this work.

NAME CHANGE:  The meeting agreed to the change of name from Lower Clarendon Community Association to Clarendon Community Association.   Dylan will be attending to the name change

BOTANICAL GARDENS:  Councillor Glenn McArthur said the Botanical Gardens intends palisade fencing the whole of the gardens.

He said with regard to the power lines, he encourages residents where the power lines border their properties, to report to him if the rehabilitation is not done. g.mcarthur@telkomsa.net

ASHBY ROAD :  A resident enquired as to whether Ashby Road is patrolled.  Rob replied that it is not part of Clarendon, but suggested they get interested parties together and we will meet with them to see if we can help them.

OFFICE BEARERS:
The following were re-elected :-

Chairman				Rob Evans
Treasurer				Dylan Horn
Secretary				Pam Read
CPF Representative			Derek Butler
Red Alert Representative 		Jim Read

Vice-Chairman			Rowan White (new position)

Jim proposed a vote of thanks to Rob Evans for his time, effort and leadership.
Rob said he would be resigning at the end of this year.


CLOSURE:  Rob thanked everyone for attending and invited them to stay for drinks and snacks.

The meeting closed at 19h20.
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